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Located on the corner of 3rd and Detroit Streets, the 
Pierce Block is a 1909 three story painted brick hotel 
of utilitarian design with street level commercial 
spaces. The entire first floor is devoted to retail 
space and the hotel occupies the second and third 
floors. The front elevation is composed of store front 
windows with clerestories, now enclosed, and a recessed 
hotel entry with a single door and fanlight. A stone 
inscription, "Pierce Block 1909", over the arched door­ 
way, identifies the building. A stone string course 
divides the first two stories. Nine second story arched 
windows are set off by a broken brick course that re­ 
peats the window's shape and provides texture. Third 
story rectangular wooden windows are defined by hori­ 
zontal bands. Horizontal brick bands suggest an entab­ 
lature and create a false front for the flat roofed 
rectangular building.

The Detroit Avenue ground level elevation has only two 
openings, an existing freight door and a boarded-up 
store front window. Fourteen wooden double-hung win­ 
dows are paired, and the brick string courses and 
bands from the front elevation are continued to the 
side. . , . , .
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

Pierce Block is the earliest post-statehood hotel re­ 
maining in Tulsa, and one of the few buildings of that 
era that survived the 1920's building boom in the pre­ 
sent Central Business District.

Tulsa was a cattle town prior to the discovery of oil 
in nearby fields but it boomed because of services it 
offered the transient population. Pierce Block's com­ 
mercial rooms and retail stores close to the railroad 
depot was a straight forward attempt to provide better 
accomodations in an effort to attract oil money to 
Tulsa. "The Mammoth Credit Company Clothing Store" 
occupied the retail space until 1929. During the 
depression and war years a succession of shops in­ 
cluding a paint and wallpaper company, vending machine 
company, display sales, and billiard parlor filled the 
store areas. Since 1948 printing companies have been 
the major tenant.

In continuous use as a hotel for seventy years, Pierce 
Block remains virtually unaltered except for store 
front remodeling. The simple, blocky building was a 
step above other Tulsa design efforts of the time.
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